
SHS KEEPING CONNECTED

As we enter our eighth week in lockdown, we continue to be impressed by all of the fantastic work 

completed by our students. In addition to this we are overwhelmed by the range of activities undertaken 
to remain occupied at home. Please continue to email us with details of what you are up to by 

contacting connected@seahamhighschool.com .

Edition 8 of the ôKeeping Connectedõ newsletter offers a range of opportunities for students and indeed 
families to get involved with from home. We would particularly recommend the #RaceAtYourPace 

Challenge on page 4 which can be completed by all of the family. Take care and stay safe. 

Keep Learning Maths ðCourtesy of Mrs 

Cooper

The school building maybe closed but the 
weekly maths challenge continues! As 

always, entries should be emailed directly 
to e.cooper@seahamhighschool.com

Five points will be awarded to all who enter 

and the winner will receive fifty points. 

Information Display

The information display on a train shows

letters by illuminating dots in a 
rectangular 5 x 8 array. 

In the letter ôtõ shown, what fraction of 

the dots in the array is illuminated?

A message from our Student President - Blake

I'd like to express how proud of every single one of you I am. This whole 

scenario is something that we would laugh in the face of a few months ago, 
however it is certainly real and we need to do our best to stay optimistic 

through something which is taking a toll on each and every one of us.

In the spirit of high school musical, òwe're all in this togetheró and it's times 
like this where we need to value the people closest to us. If possible, reach 

out to your family and friends even if it's just a quick message asking them 
how they are. It seems like nothing but the knowledge of knowing

that somebody is looking out for you is so necessary during these times.

We are all confused as to what is going on around us and that is perfectly 
fine; focus on yourself first. Besides doing your school work, I can't stress how 

important it is that you make sure that you are coping. I've decided to take 
up sewing which doesn't sound like the most exciting thing out there but it 

certainly occupies my mind. Now Iõm not suggesting that everybody should 
start sewing but if there is something that you could do that would distract 

you from what is going on then I would encourage it. 

Here are the top 5 things I'd recommend:
Å Drawing (a great way to translate whatever you're thinking through art.)

Å Holding a quiz night
Å Go on a walk ( keeping within the guidelines)

Å Test your culinary skills (I made a Bueno Cheesecake which was 
questionable but looked decent.)

Å Watch something (I would highly recommend Outer Banks or High School 
Musical The Musical The Series or tune into Andrew Lloyd Webber's, ôThe 

Show Must Go On ' every Friday.)
Stay safe guys !                                                                                               

Blake
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#ProudToBeSeaham#ProudToBeSeaham

HOT CHOCOLATE HANGOUTS

Å Y7 ςCharlotte T & Lauren J
Å Y8 ςHarry W & Beth B
Å Y9 ςNathan C & James C
Å Y10 ςKian T & Lily D

Å Y11 ςJessica W & Carole-Anne L

Emails will be sent to students with further details. 

Maths Pupils of the Month

Congratulations to the following students  who have been selected by their Maths teachers as PUPILS OF 

THE MONTH! Lickety Split vouchers will be given out when we return to school. 

COOKING UP A TREAT ςKian T (Y10)

Well done to Kian who 

documented the 
cooking process for his 

Catering work. Some 
good skill demonstrated 

and a tasty treat 
produced for all the 

family. 

Amber H ðYear 7 Brendan A ðYear 7

Ollie J ðYear 7 Aimee S ðYear 8

Ellie P ðYear 8 Matthew W ðYear 8

Rowan W ðYear 8 Grace A ðYear 10

Larissa ðYear 10 Laura S ðYear 10

Neve B ðYear 10

GETTING CRAFTY WITH CHARLOTTE T ςYear 7

We were really pleased 

to receive these images 
of Charlotte who spent 

her weekend making 
and decorating 

stepping stones for the 
garden. Amazing work 

Charlotte. 



#ProudToBeSeaham#ProudToBeSeaham

KEEP LEARNING MUSIC ðAn update from Durham Music Service

Durham music services are continuing to deliver instrument lessons via webcam. You may have received 

a letter, or an email with the information as to how to access these lessons.

Durham Music Service have considered that some families may struggle during the Covid -19 pandemic, 
and have made bursaries available for those in need of support for the music lessons ). Application 

details are on their website durhammusic@org.uk .

If parents have not heard from the service they have asked that they contact them directly on 
durhammusicservice@durham.gov.uk .

Please do get in contact should you have any questions!

Mr McGuire
m.mcguire@seahamhighschool.com

VE Day Celebrations

Mr Green was over the moon when he 

received an email from Lily D (year 10) with 
photographs of her window display for VE Day. 

Victory in Europe Day is the day celebrating 

the formal acceptance by the Allies of World 
War II of Nazi Germany's unconditional 

surrender of its armed forces on 8th May 1945, 
marking the end of World War II in Europe .

This year was a special anniversary, marking 75 

years since the end of conflict in Europe. This is 
something that we would ordinarily celebrate 

and commemorate in school, however, we 
have been unable to do this in the way we 

would hope this year. 

When things return to normal, we will ensure 
that we mark VE Day in the correct way and 

we will spend some time discussing why VE 
day continues to be important for us all. 

For now let us give thanks for all those who 

have fought for our freedom and for those 
who continue to fight to keep us safe. 
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